
IPC Senate Meeting 
 
Date: November 9, 2014 at 5PM 
Location: The Ohio Union 
President: Tariq Azam 
Vice President: Brian Myers 
Secretary: Matt King 
Chief of Staff: Laura Awadalla  
Absent: 10 
 
Guest Speakers 
Stefan Nguyen and another guest spoke on behalf of the Buckeye Blanket Bash. Provided us 
with details about the benefits of the program and their proposed numbers this year. Asked IPC 
for $500 in assistance this year. 
 
President Update 
Halloween was a huge success. 1257 people in attendance. Some leads still need to get money in, 
but over all it was great! 
 
Fawcett center is not available on the target date we talked about for the HPS. The Blackwell 
hotel is going to be contacted about possibly hosting the event for us. If anyone has any 
suggestions about other possible locations, please let us know. 
The Shoe (Stadium) was suggested and Tariq confirmed that he was planning on reaching out to 
a representative from the Shoe to see if they would like to host the HPS.  
In terms of funding, the College of Medicine will be giving $2,000. 
The College of Vet Med will support by providing for the speaker. 
IPC has budgeted for $5000. If, after reevaluation of the budget, it seems like we need more, we 
will revisit the funding aspect within IPC. 
 
Casino night: same issue. We’re still looking for a place to host the event. The Blackwell got 
back saying that April 10th is not available. We can possibly move the event up a week. Reason 
why we didn’t originally put it on the 3rd (a week sooner) was because of March Madness. That 
Friday it turns out there actually is no game this year so that wouldn’t be a big issue.  
Friday, April 3rd will be the first choice for rescheduling, we will also ask about that Thursday, 
April 2nd as well.  
Last year the Blackwell got great reviews in terms of choice of venue. The casino company was 
rated highly as well. More info on prizes as we get closer to the event. 
 
Dr. Thomas (Chief Med Off. of OSU) called wanting to talk about Ebola Readiness. Students 
have already received an email already, but now there is a mandatory requirement to report if 
you’ve been to certain countries in West Africa, or if you have possible symptoms. If so, then 



you should call for the critical event officer for advice immediately. The phone number is 614-
293- 8000.  
 
 
Vice President Update 
We were allotted an additional $4000 form the student activity fee fund. Brian will have a 
printed out budget for our next meeting. Only other update was that there was an email sent out 
to the leads; last year we tried to have the schools meet up and go out together and we want to do 
that again this year. Brian hasn’t heard back from anyone yet. November 10th was the date when 
everyone was supposed to respond by.  
Just send out a doodle to your senators and figure out a date to do something. It’s easy, fun, and 
free to your school and to you. 
 
Chief Justice Update 
List of all the PDF submissions is good to go. Jeff is in the process of organizing all the 
submissions by school and will then be assigning them out to each Justice. After that the Justices 
will all have access to the box so that they can do their edits. Time frame is still going to be the 
same. The Justices will have 2 weeks to get their groups finished. We’ll get them graded and 
back to everyone.  
 
Chief of Staff Update 
If anyone has a problem with his or her committee, please email Laura. If you can’t make a 
meeting, try to email Laura in advance so we have people to attend all of the meetings. We have 
IPC Senators on standby to attend these meetings, so don’t be shy.  
 
Social Chair Update 
Due to the Senator social pairings, we are going to postpone our next social until January. 
Thinking we would just do it again at Harrison’s.  
Also thinking about doing bowling again next Spring because we had like 125 people turn out.  
 
Social Chair Update 
Trying to plan a 5K to do with the Vet School. Going to be sending out a doodle to see what a 
good date is for everyone. 
 
Outreach Chair Update 
There was a little bit of an issue with paying for the outreach breakfasts. It’s all done though. 
Seems like most people would like to do the “Trust me, I’m a professional” shirts again. Thinking 
about doing those again.  
 
PR Chair Update 
Please upload a photo to Tony by next Friday so that we can use them on the IPC website. It will 



also be used for the new photo attendance line-up.  
 
New Business 
 
Voted to give $500.00 to support the Buckeye Blanket Bash this year. No one was opposed. No 
abstentions.  
Passed unanimously.  
  
Exec  
 
Adjourn 
Reminder: we must remember that as representatives within IPC we are expected to attend all 
meetings unless there is good reason. The attendance policy, which everyone has been 
provided with, states that Senators are not to miss two consecutive meetings. Also, it is 
expected that members of IPC will not miss more than either 2 or 3 meetings total without a 
valid reason.  
IPC representatives will be held accountable for this and all other policies in the Delegate 
Handbook. 


